
TO: Richmond Selectboard

FROM: Ravi Venkataraman, Town Planner

DATE: October 30, 2020

SUBJECT: Transportation Committee Membership and Appointments

Background

The Selectboard established the Transportation Committee in October 2019. When the Transportation 
Committee was established:

• Membership was set at five members with goal of expanding to seven members,
• Of the five members, one is to be a representative from Western Slopes Business Association,
• The potential two members to be added would be representatives from the Planning 

Commission,
• The Selectboard appointed four members, and
• The Selectboard did not set term limits on those four members.

Letters of Interest

On October 12, 2020, I posted on Front Porch Forum a call for three volunteers to serve on the 
Transportation Committee. This information was reposted on October 20, 2020. The call for letters of 
interest closed on October 23, 2020. I received five letters of interest in this time, and of these five 
applicants, one withdrew their application.

During the October 26, 2020 Transportation Committee meeting, the committee reviewed the letters of 
interest from the following applicants:

• Mark Damico
• James Floyd
• Allen Knowles
• Samantha Peikes

I have reached out to the Planning Commission and WSBA numerous times in the past few months for 
members, and received no interest.

Current Membership

Listed are all the current Transportation Committee members:
• Cathleen Gent
• Erik Filkorn
• Chris Cole
• Jon Kart

 
All four members have indicated interest in continuing to serve on the committee.

The Committee’s Recommendations to the Selectboard



Based on the slate of applicants and the current terms regarding membership of the Transportation 
Committee, the committee recommended the following to the Selectboard during its October 26, 2020 
meeting:

1. The Transportation Committee recommends that the Selectboard change the membership of the 
Transportation Committee to seven members, with six members from the public at-large and 
one member from the Planning Commission.

2. The Transportation Committee recommends the appointment of Cathleen Gent, Erik Filkorn, 
Chris Cole, and James Floyd to the Transportation Committee for terms ending in May 2023.

3. The Transportation Committee recommends the appointment of Mark Damico, Allen Knowles, 
and Jon Kart to the Transportation Committee for terms ending in May 2022.

The October 26, 2020 Transportation Committee meeting minutes and the applicants’ letters of interest 
are enclosed for your consideration. 

Draft Motions

I have prepared the following draft motions to facilitate action by the Selectboard:

To change the Membership Requirements

I,________, move to change the membership of the Transportation Committee to seven 
members, with six members from the public at-large and one member from the Planning 
Commission.

Appointments

I,_______, move to appoint Cathleen Gent, Erik Filkorn, Chris Cole, and James Floyd to the 
Transportation Committee for terms ending in May 2023, and Mark Damico, Allen Knowles, 
and Jon Kart to the Transportation Committee for terms ending in May 2022.












